Kia ora 350 Aotearoa! 

There was a fantastic turnout in Wellington last night for the first session of the government’s consultation meetings on greenhouse gas emissions, with close to 400 people gathering to express their views and concerns to Climate Change Minister Nick Smith.

The audience was diverse and broad reaching, encompassing a wide range of people of different ages and backgrounds, from business leaders to young mothers to leading representatives from Oxfam and Greenpeace, to high school students, farmers, youth leaders and activists. One by one the people lined up, and one by one their messages aligned - a unanimous call for a committed reduction in greenhouse gas emissions by 40% by 2020. The voices were varied but the message the same - that now is the time for New Zealand to act as an example to the rest of the world, to be bold and decisive, and to step up to the most serious and pressing issue of our times.

Several people from 350 took to the microphone to express their views, inviting the Minister to engage with us and take a bold stand at Copenhagen. One 350 member laid down the challenge through a rousing haka that was met with a storm of approval by the crowd. Another reminded the Minister that many of the audience were people who would not have voted for National in the last elections, but were still present at the consultation to offer their encouragement and support. Another called on the government to act on the science, but lead from the heart, to embody a spirit of leadership that reflects the impassioned hopes of a generation who will have to live on with the decisions our governments make. 

To see some of our 350 Wellington crew in action at last night's meeting: click here!
Key points from the meeting: 

· Each speaker had about 3 minutes to make their point, and over the course of the evening, about 30 people got up and spoke.

· The points that resonated with the Minister most clearly were those communicated with clarity, measure, openness and encouragement. 

· The Minister responded at several points - his responses can be watched here
In a nutshell Nick Smith's key arguments in response to the 40% by 2020 target were: 

· If we are going to call for 40% by 2020 we have to be honest with our fellow NZers about what that means for our livelihoods 

· Those who want to reduce our emissions to 36 million tonnes (i.e. 40%) by 2020 need to be able to identify across our emissions profile as to where that's going to come from - the Minister asked the audience for active solutions 

Our thoughts on how to respond to these are: 

· Show appreciation to the Minister for 'putting himself out there' and urge him to take a courageous stand. 

· In your statement to the Minister declare that we need to be honest with NZers about what this means for our way of life. 

· Say that it's not up to any one group to identify where the emissions cuts are going to be, but it requires a collaborative effort between the Government, Community and Business, and that you appreciate the Ministers willingness to sit down at the multi-party talks to be hosted by 350 Aotearoa in early September. 

Following on: 

After the meeting we spoke with the Minister and invited him to attend multi-party talks - between the National, Labour, Green and Maori Parties - that will be facilitated by 350 Aotearoa. He agreed to sit down and join the talks! We will also be engaging with business around these talks in the coming months. 

Associate Climate Change Minister Tim Groser was not at the meeting, but apparently he will be attending some of the meetings elsewhere. To make the right decision, Nick Smith needs the support from Tim Groser, so it is really important that Tim Groser also sees that people around the country are ready to stand up to the challenge, and that we are here to support them to do the right thing for our future. 

To everyone of 350:

We hope the passion, dedication, motivation and enthusiasm which was reflected in so many people who expressed their views last night in Wellington will continue to spread throughout the country, during the upcoming public consultations.  We encourage you to share your thoughts, stories and suggestions with us, so that what we learn from each meeting can better inform what we express at the next meeting. You can do this by dropping us a line at stories@350.org.nz or by posting up clips, photos and comments in our Intersect group and Facebook pages. 

Your ideas, suggestions and thoughts are always welcome.

Think big, be bold and let's MAKE THIS HAPPEN!

Aaron, Lindsay and Joanna at the Wellington 350 group

Further information: 

Tim Jones has written a really good blog on the meeting: check here 

Check out our inspiring 350 legend Jinty McTavish on Campbell Live last night! 

